
2. URBAN 21 CONFERENCE

Officer responsible Author
Environmental Services Manager Warren Brixton

Corporate Plan Output:  Policy Advice

The purpose of this report is to advise the Council of the outcome of
Councillors Anna Crighton and Pat Harrow’s visit to Germany in July 2000,
to attend:

• Bertelsmann Foundation, Gütersloh, Germany
• Urban 21 Conference, Berlin, Germany

The conference was also attended by the Environmental Policy and Planning
Manager.

The reports of the Council’s representatives are attached.

Recommendation: 1. That the information be received.

2. That the Christchurch City Council recognise the
principles of the Berlin declaration on the urban
future, 6 July 2000, as part of its commitment to
build a sustainable Christchurch.

3. That the Christchurch City Council develop
appropriate indicators to monitor the progress
towards a sustainable Christchurch.

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision

http://www.ccc.govt.nz/council/Agendas/2000/September/Environment/Clause8Attachment.pdf

